Santa Rosa County School District



"A Tradition of Excellence"

Joseph B. "Joey" Harrell

Assistant Superintendent for Administrative Services 6544 Firehouse Road Milton, Florida 32570-3411

Phone: 850/983-5123 Fax: 850/983-5115

E-mail: HarrelJ@mail.santarosa.k12.fl.us

September 13, 2012

Mr. Tim Wyrosdick Superintendent of Schools SANTA ROSA SCHOOL DISTRICT 5086 Canal Street Milton, FL 32570

RE: HURRICANE SHUTTER GRANT FOR WEST NAVARRE PRIMARY SCHOOL

Dear Superintendent Wyrosdick,

The Florida Department of Emergency Management (FLDEM) is currently offering a grant to the school district in the amount of \$272,548.00 for the purpose of installing impact resistant hurricane shutters at West Navarre Primary School. I feel that this is a wonderful opportunity for the school district to reduce site vulnerability to windborne debris and add an increased level of protection to the contents found within the envelope of the building. Please note that the initial expense for the shutters will be funded from Part III of the district budget and reimbursements, not to exceed the amount listed above, will be made by the Florida Department of Emergency Management (FLDEM).

For the reasons listed above, I am seeking board approval to move forward and advertise a Request for Bid.

Please feel free to contact me if you have any further questions or concerns.

Sincerely,

Joseph\B. Harrell

Assistant Superintendent for Administrative Services